Minuets For Sara-Mana InterGroup Meeting 7 pm Nov 20th, 2018

- Open the Meeting at 7:00 PM if a quorum is present: Yes 26 att
- Moment of silence followed by the Serenity Prayer: Led by Doug
- 12 Traditions: Russ read
- Introduction of Chairs: Doug Chair, Jim Co-Chair, Matt Treasurer, Brandon Secretary
- New IG Reps: Robert Sunrise group, Samantha Rose Group
- Chair Report: Ann is needing to step down from helpline chair. We are in need of a new helpline chair. Thankyou for allowing me to serve you.
- Co-Chair Report: Held till old business
- Secretary Report: October Mins read
- Treasurer Report: Attached
- Intergroup Area Liaison Quarterly Report: No report
- 7th Tradition: passed
 Helpline Report: N/a
- Where & When Report: Susan new where and when is out and has the map on it
- Newsletter Report: Mike thankyou for all the contributions send November and December anniversaries in newsletter in December
- Central Office Report: Meets Nov 29th
- Events Report: n/a
- **General Service District 4 report:** Tom thankyou for letting me Serve the main focus is New Years eve Potluck if you'd like to be apart of it and bring something if you would like any other information please see Tom.
- Quarterly Finance Report: no report
- Current Practices Report: Joe: Turning this over to DOUG
- Old Business: Elect officers Brandon for Secretary voted in Unanimous, Jim for Chair voted in Unanimous, Matt for treasurer voted in Unanimous
- **New Business:** Jim: Thankyou for everyone that helped-out. Reserved seating could've been a little better explained to attendees. Looking for other larger facilities. Seating will be executed more efficiently.
 - Genie: motion to request intergroup to participate in the App.
 - H&I is looking for chair and cochair
 - Picpc is also looking for a chair.
- An IG rep will start setting the room up in January: Samantha and Jim
- Coffee Maker needed for next meeting: Ron
- Motion To Close: 2nd Lords prayer
- Next Meeting: Jan 15th, 2019